
Agenda Item No 5 
 
Clerk’s Report – 19 December 2022 
 
Update on outstanding items: 
   
Refurbishment of street furniture and notice board in Pamington: Clerk has instructed 
Timber & Hardware to commence work.  Awaiting confirmation of start date. 
 
Flood sign: GCC Highways have raised job with contractor who will be looking to carry out 
their signage programme in December 
 
Clearing of ditches in Pamington: Clerk has sent letters to residents and land owners in 
Pamington. Clerk arranging letters for Natton residents.  
 
Natton Culvert and Flooding: Clerk liaising with Environment Agency to request clearing of 
Tirle Brook.  Clerk continues to investigate the history of work carried out on Natton railway 
culvert 
 
Planning Decisions to note:  
 
Decision to PERMIT; 
APPLICATION NO. 22/00797/FUL 
DESCRIPTION OF DEVT. Erection of a proposed Garden Cycle storage shed in 
the front garden of existing dwelling. 
LOCATION Ashgrove,Walton Cardiff Lane, Tewkesbury, Gloucestershire, GL20 7BL 
GRID REFERENCE 390785 232368 
 
Telephone Box and Defibrillator at Fiddington:  
Clerk has placed order for defibrillator (expected delivery within 10 weeks) and is continuing to 
arrange further quotes for telephone box refurbishment.   
 
M5 Update: 
National Highways have advised that the need to close the M5 J8 southbound exit slip road 
for two nights on Monday 19 and Tuesday 20 December and that traffic management will 
remain in place over the festive period. This has been publicised via our website and 
Facebook page. 
 
Other Roadworks: 
Past:  

 05/12/2022 – 06/12/2022 – U40239 Walton Cardiff Lane between 09.30 and 15.30 
daily. 

 
Upcoming:  

 15/12/2022 – 23/12/22  - Fiddington Lane, Fiddington. 
 05/02/2023 – 06/02/2023 - Grange Road, Northway  
 Closure of Approach/Exit off M5 Junction 9 Circulatory Carriageway towards 

Tewkesbury from 26/01/23 to 04/02/23 (Nights only 21.00 – 06.00).    

 
These have all been publicised via our website and Facebook page. 
 
 
Public Rights of Way Footpaths: Gloucestershire County Council has made an Order to 
temporarily close FOOTPATHS AWC 6, AAS 7 & AAS 8.  This has been publicised via our 
website and Facebook page 
 
Dog Bins in Fiddington Clerk to contact Pamington Residents Association for feedback 
 
 
 


